February 25, 2014

Ms. Mariah E. Fink
Fink Law

3258 Broad
Dexter, Ml 49130

Dear Ms. Fink,

Thank you for your letter dated February 9, 2014 in which you conveyed the concerns of the
Ann Arbor Chronicle that the Ann Arbor Downtown Development Authority had violated the
Open Meetings Act by not posting its monthly Executive Committee meetings, including the
meeting at which the DDA Executive Director’s annual evaluation was discussed.

Attached is a copy of a meeting notice that has been posted at Ann Arbor City Hall and at the
Ann Arbor DDA office stating the time and place at which the Ann Arbor Downtown
Development Authority’s Executive Committee would be meeting throughout 2014. These
meetings are clearly noted as taking place at 11:00 a.m. at the Ann Arbor DDA office before the
monthly DDA meeting on the meeting date listed. A similar meeting notice was posted for
previous years as well.

It is our belief that this meeting notice is in full compliance with the Open Meetings Act as it
provides clear notice when the DDA Executive Committee meetings would be taking place.

Sincerely,

(e

Susan Pollay
Ann Arbor Downtown Development Authority

DDA

ANN ARBOR

DOWNTOWN DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY
150 S. FIFTH AVENUE STE. 301

ANN ARBOR, MICHIGAN 48104

HTTP://WWW.A2DDA.ORG
734.994.6697



2014 BOARD MEETING CALENDAR

ANN ARBOR DOWNTOWN DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY

Meetings are held at noon at the DDA office located at 1 50 S. Fifth Ave, Suite 301
Ann Arbor M| 481 04, unless otherwise noted.

The DDA Executive Committee meets at 11:00 AM and the DDA Board gathers for
lunch at 11:30 AM before each board meeting.

2014 DDA Board Meeting Dates

January 8
February 5

March 5

April 2

May 7

June 4

July 2 Regular and Annual Meeting
September 3

October 1

November 5

December 3

All persons are encouraged to participate in public meetings. Citizens requiring
translation or sign language services or other reasonable accommodations may contact
the City Clerk's office at 734.794.6140; via e-mail to: cityclerk@a2gov.org: or by written
request addressed and mailed or delivered to: City Clerk's Office 301 E. Huron St. Ann
Arbor, MI 48104. Requests need to be received at least forty-eight (48) hours in
advance of the meeting.

Jada Hahlbrock, Ann Arbor DDA
734-994-6697
Posted: 12/13/13



